College of San Mateo

Budget Planning Committee (BPC)

Meeting Summary

September 24, 2012
1:00 – 3:00 pm

5-339
Members Present:  Henry Villareal, Chair; Maggie Ko, Vice Chair; Mike Claire; Susan Estes; Jennifer Hughes; Arlene Fajardo; Laura Demsetz
Student Representative: Kat Alvarado
Guest:  Lorrita Ford, Sandra Stefani Comerford
Action on Agenda 
Agenda was reviewed with no additions but with some rearrangement of the agenda items.    
Review of Summary Notes

Summary notes of May 21 meeting were adopted as presented.   
Update and Review of Measure G Fund for 2012-13
Mike provided an update on Measure G funds which included an increase in allocation of 50k for funding totaling $2,350,000 for 2012-13.  Fund distribution did not change significantly from last year though there was an increase of approximately 62k to support the increase in benefits for classified staff positions.  Support of course sections continued to receive the bulk of the funding with student services also being funded similarly as the previous year.  
With Measure G ending in the 2013-14 academic year, the possibility exists that the Board may seek another parcel tax as it appears the local community is very supportive of the District.  Should a parcel tax not be sought or if it should not pass, it is likely that the district would provide funding to support the college.  
Fund 1 Support for Library

Susan outlined the need to provide Fund 1 support for the Library as there has been no ongoing Fund 1 allocation since 2002-03.  The Library has been dependent on seeking support from lottery funds which are allocated on an annual basis.  This source of funding provides little stability for the Library as there is no guarantee as to how much funding will be available.  Thus, a request was presented to establish a budget line item that provides a Fund 1, 20k annual allotment to the Library. Though a relatively small amount given the Libraries ongoing requirements, the request is seed funding that could be increased in the future.  As well, this funding demonstrates an institutional commitment and acknowledges the importance of the Library to the college community.  The BPC adopted the request as presented. 
Full-Time Faculty Positions for 2013-14 (Preliminary)
Mike reaffirmed his desire to maintain stability in faculty hiring.  He wants to ensure that the college proceeds each year to hire approximately 3-4 full-time faculty.  This will prevent a faculty hiring gap that took place in the recent past due to budget constraints.   Mike also noted that the four faculty positions being requested are equivalent to the number of faculty retirements that have taken place during the past year and includes one unexpected retirement at the start of the current term.  BPC affirmed the request to proceed with the recommendation to hire a minimum four new faculty.
Overview of Integrated Planning
Susan and Jennifer distributed and summarized the content of the newly developed Overview of Integrated Planning for Continuous Improvement of Student Success.  The document is meant to serve as a “quick start guide” as it provides a succinct narrative along with a series of flowcharts that describes the integrated planning process.  Incorporated into the integrated planning is the institutional budgeting and resource allocation process.  It is important to note that the outcome of the integrated planning process is student success.  As noted by Susan, any budget requests should be directly related to the College’s Mission Statement and Institutional Priorities and should not be in conflict with the College’s Diversity Statement.  The document is available on the CSM website.  
Budget Planning Narrative
Mike distributed a document titled the College of San Mateo Resource Allocation Narrative and provided a brief overview of its purpose.  The document is meant as a “quick start guide” for understanding the College’s resource allocation process and includes amongst other information, the six steps involved in the budget development process.  BPC members were requested to review the document in preparation for a full discussion at the next BPC meeting.  

Budget Planning Committee Charge/Purpose   
Henry provided an overview the BPC charge and purpose which is not to approve budget allocations but rather to ensure that budget requests have followed established institutional procedures, that the requests are in line with the College’s Mission Statement and Institutional Priorities, and to ensure that there is sufficient funding to support approved budget requests.  Mike noted that the BPC has an overall policy and stewardship function in that the committee shares in a fiduciary function as it ensures that expenditures are within the financial means of the college.  Laura noted that the committee may need members who have an accounting or finance background as such individuals can bring relevant expertise and knowledge to the group. Mike noted that he will keep this suggestion in mind when the time comes for restructuring or redefining the purpose of the BPC.  Mike recommended that the current committee structure be evaluated at the end of the current academic year and at that time determine if the current structure should be restructured, dissolved or incorporated into the college’s Institutional Planning Committee.  
Review and Adoption of the Budget Planning and Development Calendar for 2012-13 & 2013-12
Mike provided a copy of the Proposed Budget Planning and Development Calendar that outlines the specific tasks to be completed by the BPC during designated months of the year.  Several of these tasks entail monitoring of the budget and assessing expenditures at designated points in time.  Simultaneously, preliminary budget preparation for the next fiscal year should also be taking place.  In preparation for full discussion at the next BPC meeting, Mike requested that committee members review the Budget Planning Calendar in conjunction with the aforementioned Resource Allocation Narrative as the two documents go hand-in-hand.     

Request for New Meeting Time
To accommodate Laura’s teaching schedule which conflicts with the current BPC meeting time, the committee agreed to start future BPC meetings at 2 pm.   
Review of Year-End Balances

This agenda item will be reviewed at the next BPC meeting. 
Update on District Allocation Model

Mike noted that there was no development regarding the District Allocation Model since the last BPC meeting.  He also noted that with the district’s primary funding becoming basic aid, the colleges are no longer chasing enrollment thus the current allocation model is outdated.  For the current year, CSM has been allocated funding for 7300 FTES but Mike believes that CSM will surpass this level by 200 – 300 FTES.  Thus, he will be meeting with Kathy to discuss the CSM allocation.  

Laura mentioned that CSM is underrepresented on the District Budget Committee since Henry is unable to attend regularly.  Thus, the BPC should consider identifying another representative to actively participate on this district-wide committee.
Next Meeting:  October 15, 2012
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